STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND

REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
December 8, 2010
TIME:  
9:30 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



2nd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chair


Fred Matusky
Allen Clinedinst, III
George Warren
Robert Gawne
ABSENT:
Rasheed Kerriem
STAFF PARTICIPATING:

Steve Smitson, Assistant Commissioner,
Office of Home and Mechanical Services

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman, James Johnson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) to order at 9:30 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members of the Board reviewed the minutes of the November 10, 2010 Board meeting and
MOTION I was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes without corrections.
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT
Staff submitted an oral report of reviewed applications during a special review meeting November 10, 2010.  A complete printed report and the total number of applications were made available for review.  The report is as follows and may be amended:  The Application Review Committee reports that there were a total of 6 applications received for review, 4 original apprentice applications, 2 original apprentices referred for additional information.
MOTION II was made by Mr. Matusky seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report without correction.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
Complaint Committee submitted an oral report and printed status report was not made available for review.  The reports including November and December are as follows and may be amended: Complaints reviewed October 14 through November 10, 168 complaints open, 38 complaints recommended closed, 18 complaints under investigation, 36 complaints for pre-charge review, 4 complaints with criminal charges, 2 complaints for OAH hearing, and 1 complaint inactive for this reporting period. Complaints reviewed November 11 through December 8, 152 complaints open, 25 complaints recommended closed, 18 complaints under investigation, 36 for pre-charge review, 4 complaints with criminal charges, 2 complaints for OAH hearing, and 1 complaint inactive for this reporting period.
MOTION III was made by Mr. Matusky, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to accept the Complaint Committee reports for both months.

OLD BUSINESS
Sunset Review
Steve Smitson, Assistant Commissioner, reported to the Board the results of the sunset review conducted by the Department of Legislative Services (DLS) Office of Policy Analysis.  The recommendation is to continue the Board extending termination to July 1, 2023 and waive from full evaluation.  A follow-up report will be provided by October 1, 2012.  The DLS recommendation was based upon whether the Board had addressed problems concerning it procedures for the restoration of expired licensed; the Board’s efforts to enter into cooperative enforcement agreements with more counties; and more closely matching its expenditures to revenues.

PSI
Report for November, 2010:
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	58
	23
	35
	40%


REMINDERS:
PSI visit is scheduled for February 9, 2011.  Board members are asking to review examination questions to determine relevance:


- review of missed questions frequently


- which questions chosen by candidates


- determine to eliminate or change questions

Meeting with Occupational Boards
There has been proposed that a meeting of representative of the occupational board be scheduled during the March 9, 2011 board meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
Board members, Mr. Clinedinst and Mr. Warren attended the annual December meeting for the Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Inspectors Association (MPMIA).  There were 25 inspectors from different jurisdictions were in attendance.  Board members were invited to this meeting as an effort to open communication between occupational Boards and Inspectors, both mechanical and plumbing.  Some concerns raised were why some jurisdictions are not regulated by the Board.  Should inspectors request to be shown valid license from individuals providing services whether mechanical or plumbing?  What is the specific examination required for inspectors to sit for?  What is the study guide currently being used?   Mr. Clinedinst announced that the next MPMIA meeting held October, 2011 will be at Local 486, and that the website will list all inspectors.   Overall the meeting was considered successful.
COUNSEL'S REPORT

None.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Chairman Johnson asked that Board members would submit names of those interested in becoming members.  Commissioner Botts also asked that the inspectors present during the Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Inspectors Association (MPMIA) meeting to submit names as well.
Adjournment

MOTION IV made by Mr. Clinedinst, seconded by Mr. Gawne and unanimously carried to adjourn.  There being no further business meeting was adjourned at 12:40 p.m.

         
√


Approved without corrections

           

            
Approved with corrections


James Johnson




 
January 12, 2011

James Johnson, Chairman



 

 Date
IT WAS DETERMINED THAT THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 12, 2011 AT 9:30 A.M. IN THE 2nd FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM AT 500 N. CALVERT STREET.
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